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Happy Holidays from the staff at Nord-Bridge! 

 



Page 2 

 

Where did 2021 go? December already. It 
seems like I just submitted my newsletter 
write up last week for November. Novem-
ber was great for us as we attended many of 
the special meals here at Nord-Bridge and 
things are picking up in all areas. The din-
ing room especially is getting busy and it so 
great to see the parking lot full again.  
Our General Membership meeting was at-
tended by 63 members which is the largest 
gathering for a meeting I have ever seen. Thank you everyone, 
it is great to see so many taking an interest in Nord-Bridge. 
Please consider joining the board March 2022 as we will have at 
least four positions to fill.  
On November 12, 2021, the Galt Museum hosted an evening of 
storytelling exploring the rich history of broadcasting in South-
ern Alberta. Bob Johnson, Brent Seely, Quinn Campbell, and 
Mark Campbell shared many fascinating stories of their years 
working in television. I was especially interested in attending 
this event because broadcasting is the reason we live in Leth-
bridge. Bob Johnson managed the station when I worked at 
CJLH Channel 7 from 1969 to 1971 as a broadcast engineer. 
CJLH TV went on the air in 1955, CHCT in Calgary started 
broadcasting in 1954. My dad was a farmer in Nanton, and he 
bought one of the first TV sets in Nanton. Dad put the antenna 
in the attic of our farmhouse so no one would know we had a 
TV. I started watching the test pattern before they even started 
programing, so I guess I have always been a TV fanatic. 
From 1967 to 1969, I took Electronics and Broadcasting at 
SAIT in Calgary and then applied to work at the Calgary sta-
tion, CHCT. When I went to the interview in Calgary I found 
out the job was in Lethbridge and it paid $300 a month. I got 
the job and started in April of 1969. I asked how do I find the 
station and they told me “Just look it up, you can’t miss the 
tower.” 
Have you noticed all the new lights on the houses lately? My 
neighbour installed permanent lights on his house that change 
colours and I noticed three other neighbours followed suit. Now 
the whole block is starting to get them. It is nice to see everyone 
decorating for Christmas but I think I will save my money and 
just put up the old string lights that can come down after the 
holiday. 

As we move towards Christmas, we should all remember that 
the pandemic is not over. Please continue to practice safe habits 
to protect yourself and others this holiday season. I want to see 
all of you next year hopefully when all this social distancing 
and masking over. 
The programming continues to be top notch and the staff are 
wonderful, we will continue to be “The Friendly Centre”. Have 
a very Merry Christmas everyone!  
“Christmas is most truly Christmas when we celebrate it by giving 

the light of love to those who need it most” Ruth Carter Stapleton 

Some programs and services are partially funded  

by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  
Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome New Members we are 
happy to have you here!  

 

Nord-bridge membershipfees: 
Membership open to all seniors age 55 
plus. Associate Membership for younger 
individuals whose spouse is over 55 and 
a member. 

Membership Renewal: $50 

 Rates for New Memberships: $53.00 

   
Patty Moyer  Peter Lamb 

Lois Brockelman  Beth Lamb 

Howard Findlay  Bill Hanson 

Rudy Zmeko  Violet May Donald 

Rhonda Moch  Shirley Arsenault 

Winnifred Wall  Reg Arsenault 

Helga Szalai  Tom Shiels 

Irma Haynes  James Murphy 

Larry Haynes  Anonymous (5) 

Joseph Szakal  Linda Cline 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 
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Executive Director’s 
Report 
Merry Christmas!  

Nord-Bridge has been looking extra 
festive this year with all the Christmas 

trees and decorations being set up  
during the last few weeks of  

November. This year, we’re so excited 

to have members and guests in the 
building to experience the festive  

atmosphere. We have over 20 trees decorated in the 
rooms and hallway, lights and garland strung along the 

ledges and Christmas songs playing throughout the 

building. Thank you to all the staff and volunteers who 
helped set-up and decorate! 

Last month, we welcomed a new employee to our team 

here at Nord-Bridge. Charlene Kocken is our new  
Seniors System Navigator. Many of you have already 

popped your head into her office to give her a friendly 
warm Nord-Bridge welcome. Charlene has been a  

fantastic addition and brings a wealth of experience and 

knowledge to our team. If you haven’t met her yet, stop 
in to say hi if her office door is open.  

We have brought our Newsletter production back  

in-house. Ashley has taken on the role of editing,  
formatting, and designing the Newsletter. Thank you 

Ashley for taking this on.  
Last month we had some property damage occur at the 

former KFC building where the windows were broken 

by a couple of individuals. Fortunately, a neighbor 
across the street caught it on video and contacted the 

Lethbridge Police; who arrived in time to apprehend the 
two individuals. The police constable that made the  

arrest advised me we had a couple of options of how we 

could proceed with the  two individuals: (1) press  
criminal charges for property damages or (2) press 

charges for trespassing and issue tickets to fine the  

individuals. We opted to press charges for trespassing 
and issue tickets to fine the two (note: Nord-Bridge does 

not receive the money from the fines). We felt option 2 
would send a better message to the individuals and their 

peers; to have to pay a fine for trespassing. We are  

hoping the word continues to spread that we will  
continue to press charges to anyone that commits any 

damages to our properties. Please note; our Board of 

Directors are discussing options of what will be done 
with the former KFC property and we hope to have  

details to share with our membership sometime in 2022.  
From all the staff and at Nord-Bridge we wish you all a 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! The best  

present one can hope for this year is to spend time  
together with family and friends. I hope each and  

everyone of you get that chance 

to be around friends and loved 
ones this year.  

David Ng 
Executive Director 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/

nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 
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Executive Committee 
President:   George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:   Harry Fischer 
Secretary:   Anne Pauls 
Past President:  Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Doreen Smid 
Lorna Lowe 
Mike Bennett 
 
Second Year 
Donalda Stock 
Richard Tamkin 
Vacant 
 
Third Year 
Clay Olsen 
Jim Hahn 
Lorrie Vos 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director      David Ng 
Financial Administrator     Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator     Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator     Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator      Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/ Outreach   Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/ Outreach    Erin Bates 
Dining Room / Kitchen Assistant   Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member     Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member     Ken Mohammed 
Building Maintenance/ Custodian   Marco Escobar 

Nord-Bridge meetings reminder 
Monthly 

Outreach Committee : First Monday (Sept -June) 
9:30am 

Directors Meetings: Second Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: Last Wednesday of 
Month (Feb, May, Sept, Nov) 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First Wed of March 

9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First Wed of  
November 9:30am 

Notice from Cards: 
We are currently looking for more players in  

Norwegian Whist. If interested, please contact  
Ashley at 403-329-3222. 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

 User ID:  FriendlyCentre 
 Password:  myfriendlycentre    
          (Shaw Cable subscribers see above) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise 
much needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the 
Centre.  Members may enter for other members and you 
do not need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

   RECENT WINNERS 
Karen Gordon $117.25 -  Nov. 26 

 
MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on 
the third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do 
not have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share 
of proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances 
you 
have of winning! 

  RECENT WINNER 
        

Sandi Fischer $229 Nov. 26 
Next Draw Dec. 17 

 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
 
 

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.  

      

      RECENT WINNERS 
Nov.  1  Doreen Smid $46 / Duane Leavitt $46 
Nov.  8  Ernie Woodgate $50 / Lila Charles $50 
Nov.  15 Patty Moyer  $46 / Blaine Levitt  $46 
Nov.  22 Anne Pauls  $44 / Bob Coutts  $44 
Nov.  29 Gord Zacher $50 / Helen & Roy $50 
 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

  CHRISTMAS DESSERT TRAYS 

Pick Up Dates  
December 3rd 

 

December 10th  
 

December 17th 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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Friday Lunch Entertainment 
December 3 - Bryan Bradfield 

December 10 - Anne Pauls  Christmas Lunch Special 

December 17 - Patty Moyer 

December 24 & 31 – *CLOSED EARLY NO ENTERTAINMENT* 

8:00 am - 2:00 pm 
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND RECENT  
DONORS 

Marilyn Gillies: $50; Tim & June Greenlee: $100; Douglas Cole: 
$150; Gary VanVoorst: $50; Chris Figenshau: $200; Jim Edwards: 
$50; Anne Pauls: $100; Anonymous: $45; Willy & Hildegard Holz: 
$150; Anonymous: $80; Eveline Polczer: $200   
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2020 through March 13, 
2020:   $4,856.50 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  Goal    Achieved 
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $6,248,320    
From City of Lethbridge       750,000   82% 
  
From Various Provincial Grants    2,500,000   66% 
From  Various Federal Grants      500,000     7%  
From Nord-Bridge         
 - by Fundraising              2,500,000   86% 
 
 

Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2020     $ 2,213,113 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising    $   286,887 

Watercolor Club 

Cribbage 
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Boutique News: 
Thank you to everyone who has supported the 

Boutique since our re-opening in July. We are 

grateful for continued donations of yarn, fab-

ric, and craft items. The Boutique will close for 

the holidays on December 23rd, 2021 and will 

re-open on January 3, 2022. Best wishes for a 

happy and healthy 2022.  

-Jo-Ann, Heather & The Boutique Volunteers. 

Happy Holidays, 

from all of us at 

The Medicine 

Shoppe! Thank you 

for all the  

support over the 

past year. Wishing 

you and your 

loved ones all the 

best in 2022! 
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THANK YOU SO MUCH!! 

-Donations of potatoes from Phoenix Farms and  

Dennis Briand  

-Volunteers for helping in the Winter Wonderland 

Walk Through and Donations of Christmas items 
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Programmer’s Report  
Its December?? As the weather has gotten colder, I am finding it harder to be more active. Did you 

know this month; Melanie has created a Christmas Advent Calendar of fitness for our members, to 

help with this? Check out her write up on page 21 of this newsletter for more info.   

Last month was the busiest I have ever seen it, not only the dining room but the pool room,  fit-

ness centre, and general drop in programs. That is a great problem to have! 

Starting this month, we will be hosting our second annual Winter Wonderland Walk Through on 

Friday, December 17th from 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm in the main corridor of Nord-Bridge. Come and see 

the beautiful lights, listen to live festive music, and take a seat in our dining room with some fresh 

hot cocoa and enter to win some amazing prizes! Everyone is invited but you will need to bring a 

non-perishable food item which will get you in the doors at this event. Also make sure to show 

your proof of double vaccination and wear a mask. These items and some of the beautiful Christmas trees will be 

donated to those less fortunate. 

We continue to offer senior assistance programs including Foot Care with Chinook Foot and Ankle clinic as well as, 

Tech Help with Lynne, a Walker Repair Clinic from Leisters, Coffee with a Constable, Free Hearing & Lawyer con-

sults, and Reiki Relaxation by Laura Sebok throughout this month! Most of these programs are only for members 

and do require you book an appointment which you can do at the Front Reception Desk, or ask me for further  

information. 

Lastly, the end of the year marks the New Year which will bring in all of our new January classes! The Winter 2022 

program book will be published on Friday, December 17th this will include all programs from fitness to cooking and 

much more. Please note: you will not be able to register for any of these classes until Wednesday, January 5th at 

9:00 am either online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com or in person at Nord-Bridge. Please read next months write 

up for more details.  

Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 
Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 
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SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 
WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
 

PHONE:  403-327-4145    
FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue South 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

 

Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 
   

 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
 December 14th, 2021 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 
This free service is for Nord-Bridge members only. 

Condolences to: 
… the Berrevoets family and the passing of Ross 

… the Frech family and the passing of Adam 

… the Santa family and the passing of Don 
 

Call Jodie 
To schedule your appointment  

403-894-2484 
jodie.hiebert@gmail.com 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Hello, my name is 
Amy and I wanted 
to introduce myself 
(or say hello again 
to those of you I 

already know)! I will be acting as the new 
Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network 

(LEARN) Case Manager and have been in this position since Au-
gust 5th now. Prior to starting at LSCO I graduated from the Uni-
versity of Calgary with a Bachelor in Social Work. During that 
time I completed my junior practicum with Child and Family Ser-
vices and my senior practicum with Lethbridge Housing Authori-
ty. After graduation I was lucky enough to get on at Lethbridge 
Housing and later transfer over to LSCO.  I am so excited to get to 
serve the community that has offered me so much growing up! 
My office is located on the second floor of the LSCO building and 
I can also be reached by phone at 403-394-0306 or by email at 
learn@lethseniors.com 

When it comes to Elder Abuse, silence is not an option.  

http://lethseniors.com/learn 

A Note from the Mind Joggers Writing Club: 
The Mind Joggers Writing Club will break for the holiday sea-
son on December 2nd. We will return on January 13th, 2022. 
Please feel free to drop in and listen to a story or two. This is 
a free group. Until then, may you always have love to share, 

health to spare, and friends that care. 
-Judy Knox, Mind Joggers Convener 

A Christmas Poem  
The little Baby Jesus came down from heav-

en above 
warped up in a bundle of love.. The little Ba-
by Jesus was laid in a manger and no crying 
he made though there was no room for him in 

the inn. 
And at night the shepherds were keeping 

watch on their flocks. 
The angel of the Lord appeared unto them 

and glory shown all around them I bring you 
glad tidings of joy for today in David’s town 

the Savior has been born. 
A host of Angels appeared in the sky, prais-

ing God and saying, 
“Glory to God in the highest 
and peace on earth to all on 

whom his favour rests.” 
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Published on  

December 17th 

Register for programs starting  

Wednesday, January 5th  at 9:00 am  

either online or in-person. 
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Next upcoming dates:  

Monday, December 13th & Tuesday December 28th 

Some Activities from around 

our building! 

Line Dancing with Diane 

Pool Tournament 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense 
      Not the care 

Seniors Keep In Touch Program 
 
Are you a senior that is feeling lonely and would like     someone 
to Keep in Touch? 
For many of us, a call from a friend once or twice a week makes 
a big difference in how we feel. Knowing that     someone cares 
and is there to share stories and laugh with is comforting and 
meaningful in so many ways. 
The Keep in Touch Program connects the people in our   com-
munity with each other through a weekly telephone  support 
system. Through Keep in Touch we can connect you with a 
friendly person to chat with and they can help you find re-
sources if needed.  
So how does it work:  
If you are a senior that would like to receive a call each week, 
OR if you have a neighbor or family member whose days could 
be brightened simply give us a call to complete the registration. 
We will pair that senior with a verified    volunteer for safety 
who will call once or twice a week.  
We all have stories, wisdom and interests to share! 
Please encourage the seniors you know to contact us today and 
join Keep in Touch! 
If you wish to sign up to receive calls or would like to refer a 
senior call Connie-Marie at Volunteer Lethbridge at 403-332-
4320 or email us at HelpingHands@VolunteerLethbridge.com. 
Also, if you know someone who has a few hours a week to bring 
joy and interest to someone’s life as a volunteer in the program 
please have them give us a call. 

 

“The funding for the Covid-19 Seniors Response Project has been provided by 

the Government of Canada’s  

New Horizons for Seniors Program” 

Seniors Systems Navigator  
Hi, my name is Charlene 
Kocken and I am the 
new Seniors System 
Navigator for Nord-
Bridge Senior Center 
and have been in this 
position since Novem-
ber 1, 2021. I graduated 
from the University of 
Calgary with a Bachelor 
of Social Work and was 
recently employed with 
Lethbridge Family Im-

migrant Services. I grew up in Edmonton and 
spent most of my adult life in Lethbridge, Al-
berta. Most of all I am a life-long lover of na-
ture. I spend my free time hiking and travel-
ling with my husband Dan. I most recently 
enjoy hobbies of kayaking and exploring Van-
couver Island 
     I am a wife, mother, grandmother, and a 
dog lover and I am a social worker by choice! 
My area of interest in social work is support-
ing older adults, ensuring they receive the 
mental, emotional, social supports they need, 
while connecting them to resources in the 
community. 
     I am excited to serve the community of 

Lethbridge in my new role as Seniors System 

Navigator. My office is located across from 

the Dunford diner and I can also be reached 

by phone 403-329-3222 or by email at  

Charlene@nordbridgeseniors.com. 

 

mailto:helpinghands@volunteerlethbridge.com
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
This is my Favorite time of the year-the colors, lights and magical energy is all 
around us if we take the time to slow down and be present. We get busier this month 
so learn to pace it out –You don’t want to get overwhelmed and start losing your self-
care and activities you enjoy.  
Check out our December: Christmas Advent Calendar as you come in through the 
front doors of the building, starting Dec 1st every day up to Dec 24.th   Our daily binders 

will hopefully give you a smile/ healthy challenge and words for 
thought through this busy season. 
 

Marko Bosnak - Owner of Bosnak Welding for  
cutting down and welding together our fitness beds. These beds allow the oppor-
tunity for participants to be able to enjoy yoga and somatic classes, otherwise we 
would not able to offer these classes to all ability levels. 
   ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Gerry DeCoste -Parts Manager at Dunlop Ford  
Gerry’s repetitive donation of Blue Micro Fiber Cloths to our  
Fitness 55+ Gym as well as Calendars. 
            ------------------------------------------- 
Sherryl Decoste -Rock Star Member of Nord-Bridge Centre  
 For your generous donation of cleaner bottles to our Fitness 55+ Gym  

            ------------------------------------------------- ----------- 

Fitness 55+ Centre is going strong. Check out the bulletin boards for new Health and  

Fitness ideas 

Clip up and be safe!-When you are using the treadmills it is mandatory to use the safety clip on the 
machines. They act as a emergency stop mechanism to prevent further injury. 

Emergency Button- This Button is located on the south wall behind the bikes to alert the front desk in 
case of an emergency. 

Orientations-Please feel free to book an free Orientation (at Front Desk) with Melanie if you need a 
refresher on the machines, new ideas, or just to answer questions. It is mandatory for anyone new to 
the gym to go through a basic information orientation before they can start using the gym. 

There will be an Outreach Meeting -December 6th, 2021 (First Monday of the month) at 

1:30pm in the Board Room as we hope to start our programming of events again in January 2022.  
Volunteers are always appreciated. 
 If you have been wanting to try Gentle Somatics but have a hard 

time getting to and off the floor, we have adapted raised beds (tables) that 
enable members to participate without any concern. 

Programs are looking great. The first week in January is  

Registration for the next set of fitness classes and Programs so please 

keep your eyes peeled for that date as we have a lot to offer. 
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NOTICE to Members: 
December 24th & 31st the Dunford Diner Grill will 

be closed by 11 :00 am for Christmas Eve and 
New Years Eve. No Lunch specials these days. 
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Winter Light Festival at Nikka 
Yuko Japanese Garden thanks to 
Ashley for taking these photos 
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1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


